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Grodno raion, Grodno oblast’
CC: The Presidential Administration

of the Republic of Belarus

Re: the construction of an HPP

Dear members of the Kukoli Horticultural Association,
Subsequent to its letter No. 01-1-17/13-1/kol-128-1 of 04.06.2010, the Ministry of Natural Resources and Environmental Protection of the Republic of Belarus (hereinafter ‘the Ministry of the Environment’) within the scope of its authority hereby informs you of the following:

On 6 June 2010 the Ministry of the Environment issued favourable conclusions of the State environmental expertiza of the feasibility of the Neman HPP on the river Neman in the Grodno oblast' on the following conditions:

1) Compliance with Article 66 of the Mineral Resources Code, in particular the rational use and conservation of mineral resources when developing sites where mineral deposits are present;

2) Additional in-depth examination of the issue and development of measures to minimise the area flooded, primarily as regards land covered by woods and developed land;

3) Elaboration of measures to:

· remove the layer of fertile soil from all areas to be flooded and use it to improve agricultural land;

· replant protected plants and conserve rare aquatic and semi-aquatic plants with the aim of preventing their destruction and preserving their populations to the greatest possible extent;
· conserve nesting sites of protected birds with the aim of preserving their populations;

· prevent sediment build-up in the reservoir;

· set up environmental monitoring of the HPP, taking into account any transboundary impact.

An architectural design for the Neman HPP may only be drawn up if it complies with the above requirements.
Deputy Minister

[signature]

A.V. Lis
